Minutes of the WG&E Construction Meeting with the Heath MLB and ITG December 14, 2021 at 2 pm

Present: WG&E: Joe Parda, Tom Kolek

ITG: Dave Libbey, and Dave Poplawski

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf

with Jan Carr visiting; MLP Manager, Sheila Litchfield

Jordan said that they have been hanging new 216 cable along Taylor Brook Road from pole S19 to the ground mounted cabinet in FSA 4. The cable is jig-lashed and set for splicing.

Jordan said that when he arrived in Mohawk Estates earlier that day a National Grid truck was just leaving. National Grid had just fixed one problem but in doing so had created another problem. They left secondary lines chafing against WG&E's fiber. Jordan said that Dave Loiko would shortly report on it.

Dave Poplawski said that 10 reburns have been identified during testing in FSA 4. The testing is 85% complete and will hopefully be completed by the end of the week. They aim to get out of Mohawk Estates by the end of the week.

Joe thought ahead to the cut-over to the new 216 cable in January. Next Tuesday the new cable should be in place. They will wait until Jan. 4 to decide on the date for the cut-over. It's looking like sometime in the week of January 17th. Bill asked whether people on Flagg Hill will be affected. Joe said that some on Flagg Hill would be affected. Bill offered to make contact with customers. Art asked about the length of the outage. Joe said it would be a matter of hours between 12 am and 6 am. They'll have some testing to do that might carry over to the next night. That would also be between 12 am and 6 am.

At 2:27 ITG left the meeting.

Sheila recounted to Joe the discussion about 612 8A from the 1:30 WG&E Installations meeting earlier that day. She said that Chris had said they would return to the original plan of having the network with an MST reach to within 150' of the house. Joe said that WG&E will eat the cost.

Sheila, who had sent Cebula an email earlier asking about their work schedule for Heath, said that Cebula has replied and said they'll get to the Heath work in January.

Joe asked whether we have been receiving emails from WG&E that would keep us informed of DigSafe work in Heath if it is necessary or of the replacement of a utility pole.. Sheila said she we have not been receiving those emails but are interested. Joe said we can call WG&E to request that the emails be sent to us.

The meeting adjourned at 2:59. Respectfully submitted, Ned Wolf